Governor's Monthly Letter

Office of Governor of District No. 779 Joseph L. Hahn - "Joe" 937 High Street, Bath, Maine 04530 (207) 443-2961



CALENDAR OF EVENTS

October is Vocational Services Month November is Rotary Foundation Month March, 1987 - weekends devoted to PETS April 25 or May 2, 1987 - District Assembly June 18-21, 1987 - District 779 Conference, The Balsams

THE GOVERNOR'S CORNER

Betty and I are so much enjoying our visitations that I rarely have time to sit and think -- today I'm doing just sitting and thinking. Several items come to mind of great importance and I hope you are thinking about them also.

REDISTRICTING - I have received letters from two PDGs opposing my suggestion to form two Rotary International Districts out of our one. One suggests we "keep the district intact as long as possible," which I believe we have already accomplished and the other writer sticks to his opinion "that we do nothing." On the other side I've heard in writing from two PDGs, one who says in part, "I strongly feel that forty clubs should be MAXIMUM." Two other PDGs have phoned my their support. The curious response has been from four men who I would consider to be top contenders for District Governor in the future. They all encouraged me to redistrict as soon as possible. One suggestion made at the Zone 4 presidents meeting on September 5th has a great deal of merit extend my deadline for response. I asked for your letters prior to October 1st. I think it's reasonable to extend that to November 1st -- so that's what you have. An additional four weeks to consider my letter. I've thought of no new information you should have.

There was a suggestion that the subject of redistricting should be considered by a Governor's Council and I said in my initial letter that I did not intend to hold such a council this year. Our PDGs all are able to read, write and use the telephone and this newsletter goes to all of them. After noting in the annual financial report that the district operating fund is thousands of dollars in debt to other district funds, I do not accept the idea of spending more to hold a meeting to reiterate the same information. course makes it VITAL that you PDGs who have something to say on this subject contact me immediately -- and I'll attempt to call each of you whenever I can. I respect all of your opinions, for or against..... Please see a related item elsewhere in this bulletin.

MESSAGE DU GOUVERNEUR

Betty et moi trouvent nos visites si agréables que j'ai rarement le temps de m'asseoir simplement pour réflechir - aujourd'hui, c'est ce que je fais. Plusieurs choses importantes me présentent à l'esprit. J'espère que vous y pensez aussi.

DIVISION DU DISTRICT — J'ai reçu des lettres de deux PDG qui s'opposent à ma suggestion de diviser notre district entre deux Districts Rotary Internationaux. L'un suggère que "nous retenons le district intact L'un suggere que "nous retenons le district intact autant que possible." D'après moi, c'est ce que nous avons dejà accompli. L'autre persevère dans son avis que "nous n'y faisons rien." De l'autre côté, deux autres PDG m'ont écrit, l'un disant, "C'est mon sentiment qu'on doit avoir 40 clubs au maximum." Encore deux autres m'ont téléphoné à la faveur de leur appui. La réponse curieuse était de quatre hommes qui me semblent être parmi les concurrents principaux pour l'office de Gouverneur du District. Tous m'ont me semblent etre parmi les concurrents principaux pour l'office de Gouverneur du District. Tous m'ont encouragé de faire la division aussitôt qu'il sera possible. À la réunion des présidents de Zone 4, le cinq septembre, on m'a suggéré de prolonger le temps de rendre réponse à cette question. Je vous ai demandé les réponses avant le premier octobre. Je le trouve raisonnable de prolonger le temps au premier novembre. Ainsi, yous avez quatre semaines additionnelles pour considérer la question. Je n'ai aucune nouvelle information à cet agard.

On a suggéré que la question de faire la division soit considere par le Conseil de Gouverneurs. Comme j'ai dit dans ma première lettre, je ne compte pas assembler le conseil cette année. Nos PDG savent tous lire, écrire, téléphoner et tous reçoivent ce buletin. Après avoir fait remarque dans le rapport financier annuel que les fonds pour opérer le district sont endettés aux autres fonds du district par des milliers de dollars, je ne peux pas justifier le dépens additionnel de nous faire assembler seulement pour réiterer la même information. Ainsi, il est essentiel que les PDG qui ont quelque chose à dire à ce sujet se mettent en cont quelque chose à dire à ce sujet se mettent en repport avec moi tout de suite. De ma part, je ferai effort pour vous tous téléphoner. Je suis respectueux de tous vos opinions. Veuillez voir un autre article à cet égard dans ce bulletin.

ATTENDANCE REPORTS - MAIL THEM TO:

District Secretary Floyd M. Carter 955 High Street Bath, Maine 04530 phone: 207-443-4733

I have not yet received attendance reports for the month of JULY from the following clubs: Baie Comeau, Freeport, Hampton, Lac Megantic, Matane, Newburyport, Riviere du Loup, Ste Anne des Monts, South Berwick, Waldoboro and West Bay (Camden)

Bertrand DeCardaillac of Montmagny has suggested, and I've already found it in practice in some clubs, the assignment of a "Special Assistant to the Secretary" whose only job is insure that attendance reports are submitted on time to the proper place. I think this idea certainly has merit and encourage its adoption in clubs who have not submitted their reports yet (see above and enclosed attendance report).

PR - PUBLICIZE ROTARY

There should be periodic notes in your club newsletter from or by, your PR chairman. There should be regular reminders to members that they need to share their ideas for publicity and good will in the community. Members need to let the PR chairman or the president know if they will be doing something themselves that lends itself to favorable coverage for the Rotary Club. By putting notes in the newsletter periodically, you remind members that the public relations effort of a successful club is not the job of just one or two members; it is the responsibility of everyone in the club.

GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE

The district has again been invited to take part in a regular Group Study Exchange during the year 1987-88. In order to apply for such a program, I must have the support of 2/3 of the clubs in the district which must be received by December 1st and may be by mail ballot. I'm going to again use a technique which I learned a long time ago ---

IF YOU OBJECT TO DISTRICT 779 HAVING A GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE IN OUR 1987-88 ROTARY YEAR, LET ME KNOW PRIOR TO DECEMBER 1ST - OTHERWISE I WILL CONSIDER THAT YOU HAVE VOTED IN FAVOR."

The second part of that is the naming of a chairman for the exchange. Please check with your membership NOW and let me know the names of any individual(s) interested in getting involved in this very important Rotary work.

-- SOME WINS -- ONE LOSS --

I've had the pleasure of appointing the following special representatives for the purpose of organizing new Rotary clubs:

Gerard Lepine Fontes -- Quebec City Christopher Hascall -- Dover, NH

Elias Thomas, III — Sanford/Springvale, ME J. Richard Martin — Biddeford/Saco, ME Marty Ulan — Kittery, ME

And I'm sorry to report the demise of the Shawinigan Club. I've heard that a small group is interested in starting it up again, but we'll go slow and sure on this one, and the five listed above. Are there any others ready to get started??

RAPPORTS D'ASSISTANCE - POSTEZ-LES A:

District Secretary Floyd M. Carter 955 High St. Bath, Maine 04530 phone: 207-443-4733

Je n'ai pas encore reçu les rapports d'assistance pour le mois de JUILLET des clubs suivants: Baie Comeau, Freeport, Hampton, Lac Megantic, Matane, Newburyport, Rivière du Loup, Ste. Anne des Monts, South Berwick, Waldoboro and West Bay (Camden).

Bertrand De Cardaillac de Hontmagny a suggéré, et je l'ai déjà trouvé mis en pratique, la désignation d'un "Assistant Spécial au Secrétaire" dont la seule responsabilité est d'assurer que les repports d'assistance sont soumis à l'heure et à la propre place. Je crois que cette idée a quelque mérite et j'en encourage l'adoption, surtout par les clubs qui n'ont pas encore soumis leurs rapports.

FAITES CONNAÎTRE ROTARY

Par des notes dans la lettre circulaire, la personne qui s'occupe des relations publiques, soit le président ou une autre personne désignée, devrait, de temps en temps, faire rappeler aux membres qu'il leur faut partager leurs idées à propos de la bienveillance dans la communauté. Les membres doivent faire savoir à cette personne désignée ce dont ils s'occupent qui se donne à la publicité favorable pour le Rotary. Ces notes périodiques font rappeler aux membres que l'effort d'un club pour les relations publiques n'est pas l'affaire d'un ou deux membres seulement; c'est la responsabilité de tout le monde dans le club.

ECHANGES DE GROUPE

Le district est encore invité à prendre part dans un Group Study Exchange pendant l'année 1987-88. Pour faire application à ce programme, je dois avoir le soutiens de 2/3 des clubs du district par le premier décembre. Je vais encore me servir d'un technique que J'ai appris il y a longtemps--

SI VOUS VOUS OPPOSEZ L'IDÉE QUE LE DISTRICT 779 AIT UN GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE EN L'AN ROTARY 1987-88, FAITES-LE-MOI SAVOIR AVANT LE PREMIER DÉCEMBRE -AUTREMENT, JE LE CONSIDÉRERAI COMME UNE VOIX AFFIRMATIVE.

Si nous y prenons part, nous devons nommer un président de la commission pour l'échange. Veuillez vous informer MAINTENANT et faites-moi savoir les noms des membres qui s'intéressent à s'occuper de ce projet de Rotary très important.

QUELQUE CHEMIN GAGNE - UNE PERTE

J'ai eu le plaisir de désigner les représentants suivants qui ont pour but d'organiser de nouveaux Rotary Clubs:

Gerard Lepine Fontes - Québec City
Christopher Hascall - Dover, NH
Elias Thomas, III - Sanford/Springvale, ME
J. Richard Martin - Biddeford/Saco, ME
Marty Ulan - Kittery, ME

Je regrette de raconter la démise du Club Shawinigan. J'ai entendu dire qu'un petit groupe s'intéresse à le rétablir, mais nous procéderons lentement à cet egard, et aussi a l'égard de la besogne de l'organisation mentionné ci-dessus. Est-ce qu'il y a d'autres qui sont prêts à se mettre à ce mouvement? How to form a Rotaract Club?? What is a Rotaract Club???

These questions, and many more, will find their answer in booklets prepared for you by Rotary and available from the However, it is important to remind Rotarians that there are two kinds of Rotaract Clubs: those grouping young adult workers of either sex (those resemble most a regular Rotary Club) and those which are started in educational instititions of higher learning (Colleges or Universities). Here are a few sample and simple steps to form a club:

Elect to your club a suitable Educational minded man.

2. Contact the Student Council and convince them to make this program into one of their projects.

Find a Charter President among leaders in the student

 Bring him as well as a few select friends, to several of your Rotary meetings, particularly those where Community

service items are being discussed.

5. Insure that bi-monthly Rotaract meetings are called to recruit members, and be sure that in addition to the Rotary representative (his attendance is compulsory), two or three other colleagues are there.

Service Briefs

Members of the Rotary Club of Aabybro, Denmark, have made several excursions to Poland-a non-Rotary country—where they distributed clothes and other necessities to needy people. They also "adopted" a home for blind Polish children which they visit every Christmas bearing gifts of toys and food. . . . The Rotary Club of Waterville, Maine, U.S.A., is helping to restore healthy elm trees (ravaged by Dutch elm disease) to its community. The club donated US\$5,000 for the care and maintenance by Boy Scouts of seedling disease-resistant elms nurtured on land provided by the local college. The goal: to plant the trees at selected sites and bring back to Waterville its long-held nickname "The Elm City."

WHATEVER HAPPENED TO ...

Cynthia Fake was a Rotary Scholar 1977-78 to Cairo, Egypt. She graduated in 1979 from Dartmouth College Cum Laude with Special Distinction in her major, Russian Studies.

To try her skills in rowing, she went to Seattle to train with an Olympic Coach. She found she didn't have the dedication of an Olympic athlete, so turned to another

Accepted by the Peace Corps in 1982, she worked in agricultural education in Togo, West Africa for 2 1/2 years. She was able to use the Arabic learned as a Rotary Scholar in Her year there certainly helped her to adapt to the Togolese culture. In addition to her volunteer service, she has been employed as a trainer for new Peace Corps volunteers in Togo for 2 summers.

Presently, she is working in Berkeley, California and planning to go to graduate shoool in agricultural extention work.

Nouvelles du Rotarac

Comment former un Rotaract Club??? Qu'est-ce qu'un Rotaract Club???

Toutes ces questions trouvent leur réponse dans la documentation fournie par le Rotary sur demande au secrétariat. Cependant, il faut se rappeler qu'il existe deux sortes de Rotaract Clubs, ceux qui regroupent de jeunes travailleurs des deux sexes (et qui ressemblent le plus à un Rotary Club en plus jeune) et ceux qui existent à l'intérieur d'une institution d'enseignement supérieur (Cegep ou université).

Les étapes à suivre sont en gros:

- Elire un Rotarien qui oeuvre dans l'institution visée.
- Passer par le conseil étudiant pour les sensibiliser au service à autrui et faire du Rotaract un de leurs
- Trouver un président fondateur parmi les élèves qui possèdent un certain leadership à l'intérieur de l'institution.
- L'amener, ainsi que quelques-uns de ses amis, à plusieurs réunions hebdomadaires de votre Rotary Club, particulièrement s'il y est question de service communautaire.
- S'assurer que des réunions de formation bimensuelles sont tenues pour recruter le noyau du club et y encourager la présence non seulement du parrain rotarien officiel (obligatoire), mais au moins de deux ou trois autres.

Nouvelles brèves

Les membres du Rotary Club d'Aabybro, Danemark, ont organisé plusieurs excursions en Pologne, pays où le Rotary n'est pas implanté, pour distribuer des vêtement usagés et des produits de première nécessité aux indigents. Ils ont en outre «adopté» un foyer polonais pour enfants non voyants à qui ils rendent visite tous les ans, à l'époque des fêtes de Noël, pour les combler de cadeaux. ... Le Rotary Club de Waterville, Maine, E.-U., participe à une tentative de reboisement de sa région après qu'une épidémie ait décimé tous les ormes des magnifiques parcs situés au centre et aux environs de la ville.

PORTLAND ROTARY CLUB

I said a lot last month about the Pittsburgh program of housing people at their hospital -- now learn about a similar program here in district 779. Portland Rotary Club developed the Rotary House Fund to make housing available, at no cost, to families in need of a place to stay during a loved one's hospitalization. Eligibility for Rotary assistance is established by the social service departments of the participating hospitals in the Portland area. This is a GREAT program, one other clubs might be interested in trying on their local level.

WEST BAY (CAMDEN)

This young club has already outgrown it's meeting place. For the time being, you'll find them at the Camden Community Health Care Center, 108 Elm Street, on the third floor. Come in the main entrance, turn right and take elevator. meet at 7:30 am on Thursdays.

My letter of August 17 regarding redistricting caused some confusion — I can always find a way to screw something up!! My list of counties was not only incomplete, but inaccurate. The inland counties of Maine (NORTHERN DISTRICT) should include Piscataguis County and the coastal counties (SOUTHERN DISTRICT) should include Waldo County. To make it even more clear, here are the clubs involved:

"NORTHERN DISTRICT" Augusta Baie-Comeau Bangor Beauceville Beauport Bethel Farmington Probisher Bay Gardiner Grand Mere Jonquiere La Tuque Lac Megantic Lewiston-Auburn Lincoln Lisbon Livermore Falls Matane Mont Joli Montmagny Old Town Oxford Hills Ouebec Quebec Est Rangeley Rimouski Riviere du Loup Runford Ste Anne des Monts St. George des Beauce Skowhegan Thedford Mines Trois Rivieres Waterville Winthrop

"SOUTHERN DISTRICT" Bar Harbor Bath Belfast Biddeford-Saco Boothbay Harbor Brunswick Canden Damariscotta-Newcastle Dover-Durham Ellsworth Exeter Freeport Hampton Kennebunk Newburyport Ogonquit Portland Portsmouth Rochester Rockland Sanford-Springvale Scarborough Somersworth South Berwick South Portland--Cape Elizabeth Waldoboro Wells West Bay (Camden) Westbrook Windham

NEWSLETTER FORMAT — A lot of positive feedback has been received on my publishing this newsletter in French and English — including a personal note from President MATT Caparas. That's nice to hear, but you surely realize that this is not done without considerable cost of time. The newsletter could not only be produced about two weeks earlier, but about twice the information could be inserted if it were in only one language. Almost all of the Canadian Presidents have assured me that they understand English (and I know there are exceptions). Some of this issue will be in English only — and those parts are no less important than the others. I've asked you all to tell me when I'm wrong....If you must have my newsletter in French, will you please let me know as soon as possible and I will see to it that you receive a complete French translation of this and future issues.

York

FORMAT DE LA LETTRE CIRCULAIRE - J'ai reçu des remarques positives, y compris une lettre personnelle du Frésident MAT (aparas, a l'égard de publier ma lettre circulaire en anglais et français. C'est bon à recevoir, mais vous vous rendez compte que ça ne se fait pat sans prendre du temps considérable. Si la lettre était en anglais seulement, on pourrait presque doubler l'information et la publier deux semaines plus tot. Presque tous les présidents canadiens m'ont assure qu'ils comprennent l'anglais. (Je sais bien qu'ils a certainement des exceptions.)

Quelques articles de cette lettre sont écrits en anglais seulement - ces articles sont aussi importants que les autres. 3 il vous faut avoir la tettre en français, faites-le-moi savoir le plus tôt possible et je m en occuperai. The latest issue of The Rotarian has a complete registration and housing form for the Munich convention. You are well advised to complete it early and send in your registration fee. I'd like to keep a running account of who's going so would you please let me know...

YOUTH EXCHANGE COMMITTEE

Bill Skinner needs volunteers to serve on the Youth Exchange Committee. This activity is one of the major efforts of Rotary International. Contact Bill at 28 Garden Lane, Durham, NH 03824, phone (603)868-7049.

WORLD COMMUNITY SERVICE

Rotary Clubs in District 107 provide an Emergency Box System; a central spot where they try to keep in stock 1,000 boxes ready for immediate dispatch to any disaster in the world. Boxes are standard size - and made of wood.

Clubs fill one or more boxes each year and send it to the central store. The outside of the box has a label attached which is returned to the club stating where in the world the case has been dispatched to.

Contents of the boxes: Ground sheet, blankets, clothing outer & underwear for males, females & children, shoes, cooking utensils, plates and mugs (metal), knives, forks and spoons, a penknife, rope or twine, and bandages.

When needed, the boxes are sent to the disaster areas through the efforts of the Red Cross or similar agency.

Which of you would like to take this on as a club project? I think that somewhere in District 779 there is a Rotarian who is just waiting to be asked. Who is he????

POLIO PLUS

District effort is underway! Is your club involved? If not, please start. Keep the effort internal as we still await news from RI on the nation-wide effort to include corporate and other outside of Rotary gifts.

Ideas -- "Happy Bucks" program - direct funds to Polio Plus. Dover/Durham has started and club will match each dollar from treasure up to \$1,300 annual limit. Portsmouth Club added a 50 cent per member per meeting gift to an internal project. The extra 50 cents per member adds up quickly.

Please advise Dick Clark how you intend to participate. He'll share the info with other clubs. Tell him of the amount you have sent to Rotary Foundation for Polio Plus. Remember these dollars count for Paul Harris Felloship credit.

pick has audio/visual program -- send him a request and he'll see that you get the material for club use. How else can Dick help you. Contact him at 15 Glenwood Ave, Dover, NH, 03820

THOUGHT FOR THE YEAR

I am a Rotarian. If I propose a new member, Rotary will grow. If I shake some hands, Rotary will be called friendly. If I wear my Rotary emblem every day; people will know I am proud of Rotary.

Sparks, Louisville, Ky.

Although many have voiced their encouragement for my move to redistrict, and some have written their support, all is certainly not on the positive side...Following are their views and my comments.

First - and the ones who have done the best job in saying NO - is from the Newburyport Rotary Club. You all were mailed a copy by the Newburyport club so I ask that you read it carefully. I do not fully agree with their arguments regarding the age of the District Governor. I have nothing against Albert Einstein, Thomas Edison or Ronald Regan (in this context!!) but neither of them ever tried to lead 67 volunteers. Look elsewhere in my newsletter regarding the minimum of 80 clubs; I can predict them within two or three years, easily.

Second - a letter from Portsmouth says in part "While our Board members and most of our past presidents agree that future redistricting is probably inevitable, we do object to your proposal as regards timing and procedure. In June, at the Balsams, we heard that R.I. decided to leave 779 as is and at the Kennebunkport Clambake, M.A.T. Caparas said "if not broke, don't fix."

What was heard at the Balsams was that R.I. does not have the power to redistrict, if we don't do it, they cannot. In regard to what MATT said at Kennebunkport, I have it all on video tape and I cannot find him saying this What I have on tape is this: MAT said that in 1964 his district had 50 clubs spread over a distance of 1,000 miles; and that in 1964 the district was split in two. Then he said, "I would not have accepted the job of District Governor if the district had not been divided. It would have been impossible for a comparitively young struggling lawyer like I to accept such a responsibility. But when I was told that my district would have only 27 clubs, then I felt it was a task that I could, with some help, perform. The crucial decision in promoting the extension of Rotary is the decision to divide the district."

He added a thought that I think has a great deal of merit. After the redistricting (there are now 9 districts instead of the 2), the presidents of all of the clubs get together every one or two years in a reunion of friendship and sharing of Rotary ideas. I think that if we redistrict, this should certainly be done in the future as often as we want. If any of you would like your very own VHS copy of MATT'S presentation at the Shawmut Inn, I'll make it for you and mail it - \$6.00 per copy (my cost). The quality is not great (I'm just a beginner) but the sound is clear.

Dom Tardif asked if I would have been willing to accept the DG job knowing that Dist 779 could have 67 clubs. You bet I would have. What is more important to me is that I now have to ask someone to be DG with 80 clubs!!!!!! I have a lot of trouble with that.

Thems
Art 'Bems wrote a very carefully thought out letter, and I'm going to take a
lot more time thinking it through. Art, I appreciate it. Note that the
deadline is now November 1st - I hope we have the opportunity to talk about
it some more.

Other clubs have written their support for redistricting and for that I am grateful. I hope to have the opportunity to share my thoughts with most of you before the end of October.

Note that since the first week in November will entail a visit to clubs in Quebec, I am extending the deadline for them until after my visit.

PS-You might be interested in knowing there are 11 districts in the world with more members and clubs than district 779. 7 of the 11 are in Japan

OTARY	INTERNATIONAL	DICTRICT 220

Attendance report for August 1986

Club Name		7/1/86	8/31/86	+1-	Rank(over 80%)
Augusta	76.47	73	74-	d =1	sense award from associated from a faight
Baie-Comeau		23	23 -	. 0	Hedger Cork Potenty Club. You hill
Bangor	71 05	169	171 -	2	the fill best one had best on order
Bir Harbor	86.6	52	53 -	1	
Rath	82 2	67	66 -	-1	at the end of the particular telephone the
Beauceville	69 44	38	38	0 10	chainst Allest Einstein, Thomas D
Beauport	68	28	28	0	but notities of them ever tried to
Belfast Betnel	71.29	56	54	0.00	
Biddeford-Saco	86.92	25 105	25 -	0	or three vents, warily.
Boothbay Harbor	88.75	61	93 -	-12 -1	Advisor formal source of
Brunswick	78.8	137	135 -	-2	•
Carden	87 84	78	79 _	2000	Smuthl - a letter from Fortunouth
Damariscotta-Newcastle	94	45	53 -		sorps admobilishing land ruc lo those
Dover-Durham	74 97	101	101 -	000	inevitable, we do chrech to your o
Ellsworth	76.85	65	63 -	-2	
Exeter	70	46	43 -	-3	
Farmington	91.96	27	30 -	3	of the Kennebunkperl Clampine, M.A.
Freeport	57	27	27 -	0	
Frobisher Bay	44.25	26	26 -	0	What was beard on the feloand was
Gardiner	76	5 40 cmg	n 141 - Jor	med o	redistrict, if we don't do it, the
Grand Mere	76	36	39 -		Kennebunkports, I bayer It all on vi
Hampton	and the state of the	65	63 -	-2	
Jonquiere	pindelb	21 31 Feb.	31 -	0	
Kennebunk splade ib ent	81.06		84-	-5	clube spread over a distance of L
La Tuque to dof	74.6	22	23 -	DOM: I	" ,blas of moff . oet at them we said, "
Lac Regardic	76	23	21 -	-2	District Covernor if the district
Lewiston-Auburn	81.03	221	207 -	-14	wov vieldinegmon a not eldimogna
Lincoln	01.00	20	16 -	-4	
Lisbon 15 yldes own	7.2	18	7.54	200	uses I users and "Antitation to
Livermore Falls	68.26	1647	FC I	Later	riobs, then I felt it was a task i
Mont Joli	85.58	/ Pare	19	ME TO	central decision in promoting the
		31	29 -	-1	divide the district."
Montmagny - Ne∝buryport	68.18	22	22 -	0	32 MA 43 MAY 12 M 10 M 10 M
Counquit	86.28	96	96 -	· ·	and a second processing second as a second of a
Old Town	86.18	57	48	B. H. St	the mided a thought that I Haink he
Oxford Hills	82.61	ert 32 to 1	31-	structs	cellstricting (there are the 9 dis
	74.99	203	204-	V VIIVE	of mil at the clobs get together e
Portsmouth	78 89	198	201 -	-	trippiship and sharing of Rotary
Quebec	63.1	74	73 -	-1	
Ozebec Est	77.21	42	38 -	-4	this should certainly by done in
Rangeley dimmenta outs	87 85	35	39 -	D MIDS	yes and the your very pan VHS o
Rimouski sill (75	32	33-	- 1	Int, I'll make it for you and mail
Riviere du Loup	65.63	33		0	m deur m'i) Joons Joe al villen
Rochester	75.46	54	54 -	0	
Rockland	90.74	105	105-	0	and the second s
Rumford brobars		37	34-	-3	Dom Fard II pasked 11 1 World Invest of Parker
Ste Anne des Konts	mrW .s	vertibling	21 -	1/010	that that 779 could have 67 clubs
St George des Beauce					iminitions to me is that flow he
Sanford-Springvale	79.38	71	71-		and the deal of the state of th
Scarborough	86 11	37	36 -	-1	cidestillitit I have a log tto
Shawinigan	and the same	16	0	-16	TAVES
Skowhegan a made of pri	77.12	brie45, 200	45 -	0	Att begreetes a very catefully b
Somersworth	81.97	46	45 -	data.	lot more time thinking itstinguigh
south permict		28	28 -	0	Lettine to not stownfor let - I
So Fortland-Cape Elizabeth	79.5		30 -	-1	
Thetford Mines	75.48	45	44 -	-1	ANTHON COUNTY 11
Trois Rivieres	67	\$5	52 -	- 3	
Waldeboto me i death so	T bos o	ridellass.	Line Toll	0	Other clubs have written their su
ABLETABLIE	66	124	166-	-2	unitabil. I have to have the opp
	72.6		34-	-4	
Vest Bay (Camden)		32	32 -	0	you before the ead of October.
Vestbrook		61	61	0	注
Jin Aban		30	31	1	
	71.87		1100 250	4 4 7 2 7 4 1	Most Clark Starte the Clast week in
WINTRIOD	75.62 91.7	47	45	-1	dote that sime the first seek in

PN-Now might be interested in hesting titits and districts in the world with more conducts and clubs than district 279. 7 of the 11 are

miget no